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Comments: Bolts and bolted anchors should not be prohibited in wilderness areas and forest service land. They

are essential for promoting safety and environmental responsibility among climbers. Restricting the establishment

of new routes solely to "existing climbing opportunities" is challenging to enforce and may result in confusion for

both land managers and climbers. Instead, the climbing management policy for non-Wilderness areas should

encourage the maintenance of opportunities for new anchors. Prohibiting bolts without a comprehensive analysis

determining that climbing poses a substantial threat to cultural or natural resources could limit recreational

opportunities without a clear basis, hindering the balance between conservation and the enjoyment of these

public lands.


